
Monday Night Raw – June 18,
2007: They’ve Got Questions
Monday Night Raw
Date: June 18, 2007
Location: Richmond Coliseum, Richmond, Virginia
Attendance: 7,242
Commentators: Jim Ross, Jerry Lawler

We’re a week removed from Vince McMahon being blown up and
that means it is time to ramp up the investigation. At the
same time, it is time for the first Raw with the new roster
following both the Draft and the Supplemental Draft. At the
same time too, it’s the go home show for Vengeance. Let’s get
to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of the explosion, now with statements
from eyewitnesses and the lead investigator. Said investigator
says we’re looking into it.

Here is Mick Foley to get things going, saying if he had known
what would happen to Vince, he might have been nicer to him
last week. Sure Vince told him he had no skills and looked
horrible, but maybe he should apologize. Cue Randy Orton to
interrupt to say a simple insincere apology isn’t going to
make everything better. Orton thinks Foley had all of the
motivation in the world to take Vince out, but here is King
Booker to interrupt. Booker thinks Bobby Lashley is quite the
suspect, but here is Lashley to shove him out of the ring.

Orton bails too and here is John Cena to interrupt. Cena
doesn’t think much of these investigations and says there is
more to this than just pointing a finger at someone and saying
he did it. How many friends did Vince really have in the first
place? Cena lists off all kinds of people, including anyone
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associated with the XFL, who could be involved. Cue Coach he
is  in  charge  of  Raw,  so  tonight  it’s  Cena/Lashley  vs.
Orton/Booker.  As  for  Foley,  he  can  face  Umaga.

Next week: a three hour special on the investigation into
Vince McMahon, featuring stars from all three shows.

Brian Kendrick/Paul London vs. World’s Greatest Tag Team

Haas takes London down by the arm to start and Benjamin adds a
kick to the ribs to make it worse. Benjamin knocks London into
the corner but gets kicked away, allowing the hot tag off to
Kendrick. Everything breaks down and Kendrick flips out of
Haas’ release German suplex, setting up Sliced Bread for the
sudden pin.

Rating: C-. No time to go anywhere but what made a difference
was the fact that it was actually something fresh. That was
lacking last week on Smackdown as there was no reason to put
out the same matches that we have seen for weeks (if not
months) on end. Not exactly a great match here, but at least
it felt different.

Coach answers some questions about Vince McMahon’s murder.

Here is Carlito for a chat. He misses Mr. McMahon but wants to
talk about the Draft. The big winners were Ric Flair and
Torrie Wilson, who got to leave Raw last week and get away
from him. Cue the Sandman to chase Carlito off.

Cryme Tyme miss Vince because he was a capitalist…so let’s
sell a bunch of his stuff! Like his last meal and his trash
can! The investigator comes in to ask them some questions.

Daivari vs. Jeff Hardy

Big pop for Hardy and Lance Cade and Trevor Murdoch are at
ringside. Hardy hammers away to start but gets crotched on top
to slow him down. The armbar goes on for a bit, with Hardy
fighting up to hit a quick Whisper in the Wind. Daivari slams



him down and hits a quick running legdrop, only to walk into
the Twist of Fate. The Swanton finishes for Hardy in a hurry.

Rating: C-. This was a good way to give Hardy a quick boost
and it’s not like Daivari has any kind of value in the first
place. Hardy is someone who always seems ready to break out on
his own, which might be the case given that Matt is over on
Smackdown. Now just get done with the Cade/Murdoch feud and we
could be on to something.

Post match Cade and Murdoch accuse Jeff of disrespecting them
so Jeff takes them out with a dive.

Coach doesn’t like being questioned about Vince but needs to
meet with someone from Sheik Production. Cue the Iron Sheik,
to think he should have his own show here on Raw. Coach walks
off so here is Ron Simmons to say his catchphrase.

William Regal introduces himself to Maria but Santino Marella
comes in to flatter her in Italian.

Vince’s limo driver doesn’t know anything about what happened
last week.

Here’s the same video that opened the show.

Mick Foley vs. Umaga

What a weird culture clash. It’s a brawl on the floor before
the bell (duh) until Foley hammers away inside. A running
clothesline drops Foley and he gets punched outside. Foley
chairs Umaga in the head but the chair is superkicked back
into his face. Umaga crushes him against the steps and the
referee calls for the medics. The bell never rang so no match.

A white limo backs into the parking lot.

Mick Foley is being checked on by the doctor, who tells the
investigator that Foley can’t answer any questions at the
moment. The investigator needs to learn timing.



Here is Mr. Kennedy for a chat. He’s upset about what happened
to Vince but he’s here on Raw. Kennedy yells at the fans for
the WHAT chants before talking about how he isn’t someone who
just talks about what he wants. That’s why he’s in here and
they’re out there. From now on, he is dedicating his career to
the memory of Mr. McMahon. Thaty’s why he changed his name to
Kennedy in OVW.

Melina/Jillian Hall vs. Candice Michelle/Mickie James

Mickie is the hometown girl and interrupts Jillian’s rendition
of Amazing Grace in tribute to Vince. Candice and Jillian
start things off with Candice getting two off an Oklahoma
roll.  Jillian  goes  with  the  hair  toss,  setting  up  the
handspring  elbow  in  the  corner.  Melina  comes  in  with  the
choking on the ropes as the villains start alternating.

It’s back to Jillian for some loud choking as her offense
isn’t the most varied. Said non-varied offense is broken up by
a kick to Melina, allowing the hot tag to Mickie. House is
cleaned in a hurry and a neckbreaker gets two on Melina.
Everything  breaks  down  and  Candice  takes  Jillian  outside,
leaving Melina to hit her standing legdrop to finish Mickie.

Rating: C-. Candice is getting a lot better in a hurry while
Jillian doesn’t exactly seem to have the best offense in the
world. What matters here is setting up Melina vs. Candice,
which should be a good showdown after so many weeks of setting
it up. The title match could work, though it’s going to be a
test for both of them.

JR and King talk about the explosion and how much they miss
Vince.

We look at the explosion again, this time with shows of the
charred limo.

The white limo is still in the parking lot but no one has
gotten out.



Randy Orton/King Booker vs. John Cena/Bobby Lashley

Queen Sharmell is here with Booker. Lashley and Booker get
things going with Booker slugging his way out of the corner.
That earns him a shove right back into the corner so Lashley
can slug away instead. A powerslam gives Lashley two and it’s
off to Cena, who runs straight over to Orton for the tag.
Everything breaks down and Cena clears the ring as we take a
break. Back with Cena fighting out of a chinlock and running
Orton over.

Orton grabs the leg though, allowing Booker to come in and
kick Cena in the head. Booker grabs his own chinlock before
handing it back to Orton for his assortment of stomping. We’re
on the third chinlock in less than five minutes, meaning Cena
has  to  fight  out  again.  This  time  that  means  a  double
clothesline, allowing the double tag to Lashley and Booker so
the pace can pick up. Lashley suplexes Booker down but he’s
back  up  to  superkick  Cena.  Booker  walks  into  Lashley’s
spinebuster but Orton is back up with the RKO for the pin.

Rating: C. Totally standard main event tag match here, albeit
with a very high concentration of chinlocks. Orton getting the
pin over Lashley keeps him looking strong, as what is likely a
Summerslam showdown with Cena continues to loom. Booker will
be a fine addition to the roster, though I’m not sure what
exactly he is going to be doing at the moment.

We go back to the while limo and Stephanie McMahon gets out.

Snitsky is coming next week.

Stephanie McMahon meets with Coach and says she has to do this
on her own.

We run down the Vengeance card.

Here is Stephanie McMahon for a chat. She invites us to a
celebration of Vince McMahon’s life next week, featuring all



three brands over three hours. Stephanie starts crying and
talks about how she has lost the only person she has ever
known as her father before dropping the mic and walking out in
a hurry to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. This was quite the slow show, which is
understandable but not exactly the most interesting week. The
problem is that almost everything is focusing on the big Vince
story and that seems to be the plan for next week as well. At
least they aren’t wasting time getting to the point, though
I’m almost worried about where all of this is going.

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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